
 

  

ñBut when the goodness and loving kindness of God 

our Savior appeared, 5 he saved us, not because of 

any works of righteousness that we had done, but 

according to his mercy, through the water[a] of 

rebirth and renewal by the Holy Spirit.ò  

 Titus 3.4-5 

 

In 1534 Martin Luther preached 6 sermons on Holy 

Baptism. In a publication of these sermons Luther 

said, that he was pleased to preach on the "honorable 

sacrament of Holy Baptism," which is to be 

acknowledged and treasured by Christians as their 

"greatest treasure on earth." He further stated, ñI will 

not ground baptism on my faith, but rather my faith 

is grounded and built upon baptism.ò I donôt know 

about you but these two statements about baptism 

are quite powerful; and need as much reflection 

today as they did 500 years ago. 

 

In fact in the Large Catechism Martin Luther wrote, 

ñIn baptism, therefore, every Christian has enough to 

study and practice all his or her life.  Christians 

always have enough to do to believe firmly what 

baptism promises and bringsðvictory over death 

and the devil, forgiveness of sin, Godôs grace, the 

entire Christ, and the Holy Spirit with his gifts. In 

short, the blessings of baptism are so boundless that 

if our timid nature considers them, it may well doubt 

whether they could all be true.ò 

 

Luther was convinced that an attack on the promise 

of baptismðsuggesting that it is mere waterðwas 

equal to an attack on the divinity of Christ. We hold 

that baptism is efficacious in the life of the Christian, 

that it is not merely a ritual, but it is a means of 

Grace. It is a visible means by which God not only 

adopts us into the family, pronounces salvation, 

saves us from sin, death and the devil but also grants 

us the gift of eternal life. We however often forget 

the power of baptism, in favor of pretending that 

salvation and heaven itself comes to us because of 

our good works, our faithfulness, our decisions. We 

prefer to place our faith in what we do and therefore 

disparage what Christ has done and offered. 

 

Do you remember the story of Naaman the Syrian in 

2 Kings chapter 5? He travels a long way to be 

healed by the prophet Elisha of his leprosy. Upon 

meeting Elisha, he becomes angry when the cure that 

Elisha offers is too simple. Naaman would climb a 

high mountain, be tested by feats of strength, he 

would do anything to show his worthiness of a cure! 

Yet, all he is told to do is to wash in the river.  You 

see the cure, the gift, the healing is not based on 

Naaman; but is based on the power of God! So it is 

with Holy Baptism. Can God really be that merciful, 

that loving, that faithful, or do we find ourselves 

begrudging his generosity?  (Matthew 20.15).   

 

During Lent at our midweek devotions we looked at 

how the Holy Spirit, having been given to us in 

baptism compels us to live as Godôs people in the 

world. We explored our answer to the 5 questions 

that we ask: ñDo you intend to continue in the 

covenant God made with you in holy baptism: To,  

¶ live among Godôs faithful people; 

¶ hear the word of God and share in the Lordôs 

Supper; 

¶ proclaim the good news of God in Christ 

through word and deed; 

¶ serve all people following the example of 

Jesus; and 

¶ strive for justice and peace in all the earth?ò 

 

At Easter we have moved the Baptismal Font to itôs 

traditional place in the entrance way to the Nave.  

Not just as a piece of furniture; but as a powerful 

witness to this sacrament as our entrance into the 

community. As a reminder to the means by which 

we have been claimed by God in Christ and given all 

the benefits of Godôs promised salvation. The 

accessible font gives us encouragement to return to 

baptism regularly. Its water reminds us that God has 

given us new birth and that just as Naamanôs healing 

wasnôt dependent on his good works, so our 

salvation comes from the faithfulness of God.    

 

Remembering our baptism as we enter worship, we 

see the table of Holy Communion in front of us. We 

are encouraged to connect Godôs gift of adopting us 

into the family, with the gift of being welcomed at 
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the family table as we receive the very presence of 

Christ, which reminds us of Godôs continued 

faithfulness as we journey through life. As we leave 

worship we once again are reminded of the ñgreatest 

treasure on earthò which God so freely gives! 

 

As you leave worship during this Easter season it is 

my hope that seeing the font you remember that you 

have been baptized, named and claimed, to love your 

neighbor even as Christ loves us. Kirsi Stjerna from 

our seminary says: ñBaptism is at the center of 

Lutherôs theological nervous system; it connects 

with every other vital thread in the theological map. 

Baptism is a mystery and a matter of faith; it calls 

for a philosophical imagination and mystical 

willingness to grasp the questions of reality beyond 

what meets the eye.ò Whether you dip your fingers 

in the water or not, may you enter and leave this 

place knowing that you are a baptized, loved, 

forgiven child of God! 

 

Peace,  

 

Pastor Jeff 

May 20th is Pentecost Sunday  

(Wear Red) 
 

In the church year, the day of Pentecost is 

the culmination of the 50 days of the 

Easter celebration. After showing himself 

to the disciples and after having ascended, 

Jesusô followers received the promised 

gift of the Holy Spirit. 

 

On the fiftieth day of Easter, our Lutheran worship 

is filled with festivity, color and movement as we 

both conclude the Easter celebration and welcome 

anew the gift of the Holy Spirit. 

 

Weôll celebrate the Rite of Confirmation at the 

10:30am worship and encourage everyone at every 

worship to wear RED on this special day! 

 

Sunday ~ May 20, 2018  

10:30am Worship  

Rite of Confirmation 
 

 

Join us on Sunday, May 20th at the 10:30am 

worship service as we celebrate the  

Rite of Confirmation for our 7th graders.  

May God bless all of our Confirmands! 
 

Congratulations to our Confirmation Class! 

ñINSPIRED TO LOVE,  

  ENCOURAGED TO THINK,  

    SENT TO SERVE!ò 

 

MORE THAN WORDS!!! Our motto is intended to 

remind us of how we live out our faith in Jesus 

Christ here at Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church. Those 

who happened to be here on the Sunday that Mary 

Gray Perdue, Executive Director of Family 

Assistance Ministries (FAM) gave her presentation, 

were told that Our Saviorôs has donated over $90,000 

to FAM since 2003. This does not include the food, 

shoes, meals, time and energy that has been shared as 

well. We lift this up, not to boast, but to say thanks 

be to God!  

 

Thank you for your time, gifts and talents as we 

share the love of Christ in the world. Well done!  

 

Contact the church office at (949) 492-6164  

or email at OSLCsec@sbcglobal.net  

Continued from page 1 
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Vernette Blumhorst  5/1 

Alan Lundgren  5/1 

Jill Murphy   5/1 

Shanna Rowe   5/1 

Katherine Yeakel  5/2 

Peter Davies   5/3 

Karleen Marienthal  5/4 

Sherman Crancer  5/6 

Liz Derdzinske  5/6 

Eric May   5/7 

Jim OôByrne   5/7 

Dave McKee   5/8 

Myla Pert   5/8 

Linda Taylor   5/8 

Laura Rasor   5/9 

Bruce Quade   5/12 

Caroline Tully   5/12 

Roberta Wall   5/12 

Jeffrey Mills   5/14 

Kathy Schenk   5/15 

Lily Aasland   5/16 

Wilma Bloom   5/16 

Gay Bemoll   5/17 

Richard Scarfe   5/17 

Theresa Alvarez  5/19 

Anna Berschauer  5/19 

Wendell Person  5/21 

Marianne Bourgeois  5/22 

Kim Lindholm   5/22 

Diana Hamil   5/23 

Natal Vergara   5/23 

Tomas Vergara  5/23 

Tony Taylor   5/25 

Addi Alvarez   5/26 

Bob Berschauer  5/26 

Mike Heyes   5/30 

~ Birthdays ~  

May Birthdays, Anniversaries & More 

Michael & Marlene Fitzhugh 5/1 

Frank* & Debbie Krogman 5/4 

Jerry & Deborah Cloninger 5/8 

Joel & Carol Hoffmeister 5/10 

Ron & Grace* Cadler  5/12 

Kai & Karin Schrickel 5/16 

Howard & Sally Sharp 5/18 

Pastor Jeff & Kelly Frohner 5/21 

Eric & Joan Lundbohn 5/23 

Bob & Loretta Cooper 5/25 

Greg & Ellie Gardner  5/26 

Tony & Linda Taylor  5/26 

Don & Marla Lund  5/27 

Alan* & Norma Harkness 5/28 

~ Anniversaries ~ 

 
 
 
 
 

JUNE 17, 2018 | 9:30AM  
 

All members of the congregation are encouraged to attend our Annual 

meeting on June 17th. We will vote on this yearôs budget, elect council 

members and hear reports on the general welfare of the church.   

Please plan to attend! 

 

Do you have a graduate this year from High School, College, Tech 

School or the Military? We would love to help you honor that special 

graduate on ñGraduate Sunday,ò June 3rd at our 10:30am worship. If 

you have a picture of your graduate to share please bring it to the 

Church office by Wednesday, May 30th with a brief description of 

where they are graduating from and any future plans. We will invite 

the graduates to come forward during the worship to receive a 

blessing from the congregation. 
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ñMake a joyful noise unto the Lord, all ye lands.  Serve the Lord with gladness:  

come before his presence with singing.ò Psalm 100:1-2 

 

E ach Wednesday night, 15 ï 20 people gather in our Sanctuary to ñmake a joyful noiseò. They sing. 

They laugh. They enjoy fellowship. And they serve God through music. The gather again on Sunday 

mornings to serve God by providing special music at our 10:30 a.m. worship service. They are the 

Celebration Singers, a.k.a. (known as) ñthe choirò. 

 

We have had a choir at Our Saviorôs almost as long as our church has existed in San Clemente. Some of the 

early choir members are still singing. They are a committed group of people who volunteer their time and 

talents to add the gift of  music to our worship services. 

 

Typically, the choir takes a break for the summer after the Day of Pentecost. However, this year we would 

like to offer an opportunity for all to join in the joy of singing in church. Beginning in June, we will be 

starting the ñSummer Singersò. This singing group will be open to singers young and old (younger singers 

will need a responsible adult present and will need to be able to read). We will gather and practice a song 

and then sing it in worship the following Sunday. The ñSummer Singersò will meet twice a month 

throughout the summer.  Stay tuned for more information and dates. 

 

Singing is a great way to use our brain and our voices, to join with others in an enjoyable activity and, most 

important, to ñmake a joyful noise unto the Lordò. Invite your friends and neighbors and letôs make music 

together. 
 

 

In His Service, 

 

 

Karen Skipper   

Director of Music 

 

 
 
 
 

May 2018 

Here is another Psalm to brighten your day, . Psalm 118:24 
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Youth and Childrenôs Page 

by Bob Cooper - Director of Youth and Childrenôs Ministries 

Weôve Gone International! 

The youth ministry of Our Saviorôs has always had a 

heart and a passion for service for those that are less 

fortunate than us; it is Christôs way and what we are 

called to do. While there are certainly many people in 

our own community that need our help, on April 21, 

2018 we stepped our service up a notch. In the wee, 

small hours of that April morning seven of us from 

Our Saviorôs joined others from Community Lutheran 

in Rancho Santa Margarita and hopped on the ñStrong 

Tower Ministryò bus and headed down to Baja, 

Mexico for a very eye opening day of service in the 

local community. 

 

Our day started at 5:15am in the OSLC parking lot 

where we met our partners in ministry and left the 

relative safety and comfort of San Clemente, pointed 

the bus toward the border and hit the road. We arrived 

at Puerta Hermosa, an orphanage just south of 

Ensenada that caters to abandoned kids suffering from 

brain damage. This is a purposely small operation 

(just 7 kids) in order to create more of a family 

environment for these kids who stand virtually no 

chance of ever leaving this facility. We met the kids 

and staff but were only there for a short time, we had 

other work to do. 

 

We then got back on board our ñDisciple-shipò (the 

bus) and continued south to a rural area where the 

camp ñGenesis Diazò is located. Genesis Diaz is a 

non-profit Christian camp that caters to the orphan 

community from all over Baja. At Genesis Diaz, 

where we spent most of the day, we helped build 

cabins for the campers that will be arriving soon. We 

also got to eat lunch with some of the kids and staff 

that are already using a completed area of the camp. 

While it was a lot of work our kids and adults leaned 

into it and did their tasks with joyful hearts and 

smiling faces, they were awesome!    

After we completed our work at the camp we once 

again boarded the bus and headed over to ñDoor of 

Faithò, the largest non-profit orphanage in Baja. 

Door of Faith houses over 100 orphans ranging in 

age from newborns to teens. Each age and gender 

group has their own dormitory which also houses a 

host family that lives with the kids of that 

demographic. With the possible exception of the 

newborns, none of the kids at Door of Faith will 

ever be adopted, this is their home. The folks that 

run the orphanage insist that all of the kids go to 

school and least graduate high school. Any student 

that wishes to continue with higher education is 

offered that opportunity as well and many have 

completed their undergraduate degrees and some 

have continued into medical or law school. Many of 

them also come back with families of their own and 

live as host families in the dorms that they 

themselves grew up in. They have their own bakery 

(there is a birthday every three days there) as well as 

a barber shop (the kids all look great), a medical 

office, a chapel, and a dental office. It really is a 

small city within itself and the kids seem happy and 

loved. 

 

Our final stop before leaving Mexico was to eat 

some AWESOME street tacos in Tijuana just before 

crossing back into the U.S.  

 

We arrived back at Our Saviorôs around 10:00pm, 

exhausted but filled. 

 

Glad to be a ñDirty Discipleò 

 

Bob Cooper 

Director of Youth and Childrenôs Ministry 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñThese smiling lights of Christ showed me that no 

matter the circumstances, God provides and 

shows us love on the daily. Just by walking around 

these projects that these ministries are working on 

and hearing how much these hospitals/

orphanages/housing etc. are needed and wanted 

really opened my eyes to how fortunate and 

blessed we are to have the things that we do.ò  

ï OSLC Youth Group Kid 
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May 1 - Tuesday 
§Kids Club 3:00pm, YR 

May 2 - Wednesday 
§5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, YR 

§Youth Band 6:00pm, YR 

§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 

May 6 - Sunday 
§HSYG 9:45am, YR 

May 8 - Tuesday 
§Gilchrist House 6:00pm 

May 9 - Wednesday 
§5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, YR 

§Youth Band 6:00pm, YR 

§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 

May 12 - Saturday 
§FAM Food Distribution 8:00am 

May 13 - Sunday 
§HSYG 9:45am, YR 

May 14 - Monday 
§Welcome Inn 4:00pm, Doheny 

May 16 - Wednesday 
§5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, YR 

§Youth Band 6:00pm, YR 

§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 

May 18 - Friday 

§Confirmation Retreat @ Luther Glen 

May 20 - Sunday 
§Rite of Confirmation 10:30am, Sanctuary 

May 23 - Wednesday 
§5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, YR 

§Youth Band 6:00pm, YR 

§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 

May 27 - Sunday 
§No HSYG  

May 30 - Wednesday 
§5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, YR 

§Youth Band 6:00pm, YR 

§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
 

Way Ahead 

June 25-29 
§Vacation Bible School 

June 27-July 229 
§ELCA National Youth Gathering 

July 31-August 2 
§Extreme Week 

 

 

 

 

 

Ý Registration is now open for the Fall 2018/2019 

SPROUT Program.  

Ý Stop by the church office or register online at: 

oursaviorsonline.net/our-ministries/sprout 

Ý SPROUT SUMMER CAMP registration begins 

this month. Stay tuned for more info. 


